
Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch

General Meeting Minutes

November 12, 2019

Meeting opened @ 3 p.m. with the Salute to the Flag by President  Dick Byrnes and a prayer by Chaplain 

Byrun Bunge.

Next meeting on Monday December 9th (changed from TuesdayDec. 10) will feature Sgt. Steve Berry now

in charge of “Shop with a Cop” program. Our Crime Watch unit will present him with a check in the amount

of $625.00 to be used towards this program.

The speaker for November was George Rusaw, Habitat for Humanity President and CEO. This program was

established by Millard Ford from Georgia.  Habitat is a national organization for low income residents with

global reach helping 60 countries,  with 50 such in Florida. Currently Citrus County has 60,000 vacant lots

many of which can be donated to build homes for Habitat.  Donated lots can  be used to build 15-18 

homes all supported by donations. Over one million dollars in revenue from two restore stores, monetary

donations, etc. have helped this year.

There will be a get together for our Crime Watch units on January 12 @ 4 p.m. @ the Homosassa Elks on

Grover Cleveland Blvd.  Dinner will be $20.00 per person.  If interested in meeting your fellow volunteers

contact your Lieutenant to reserve and for further information.

October maintenance totals: 227 man hours, 1657 miles driven, 329 security checks, 282 construction

sites and 278 utilities.

Radio responses to and from the contact center from the patrol car must include your location.

Crystal River Christmas Parade on December 7th will have 10 volunteers in place.

The Sheriff’s Dept. has changed the wording regarding handicap rules which are in the patrol car.

Forms used for house checks need to have 10 days to post including the time to send the form to the

Sheriff’s Office.

Treasurer’s report:      Beginning balance on October 1, 2019        $5,008.16

                                                                        Credits                           515.00

                                                                        Debits                              34.76

                                    Ending balance on October 31, 2019           $5,488.40

Report approved by Elvin Miller, seconded by all

Crime reports:  Oct. 1st, theft on Golfview Dr.

                                 4th  theft on  Douglas St.           

                                 6th, assault & burglary on Linden Dr. in Chasahowitska

                                       grand theft on Cypress Circle

We have been asked by the Sheriff’s Dept. to “shadow” school buses when letting children off the bus.

Turn on the overhead lights on the patrol car.  Make sure children are met by their parent or guardian to

ensure their safety before continuing your patrol.

 Recruiting applications are in the patrol car to be given our as needed.

All present moved to approve a check for $625.00 for “Shop with a Cop”.

Meeting adjourned @4:30 p.m. Motion carried to accept.  

    December 9th meeting is on Mon. not Tues.

Respectfully submitted by: Rosemary Kessinger, Secretary


